LCYC Board Of Governors Meeting
7/12/2016
Attending: Bob Schumacher (Docks & Finance/Vice Commodore), Walt Marti (Junior Sailing Programs/Rear Commodore), Jean Sievert (Treasurer), Bob Finn (Harbormaster), Scott Bowen (Secretary & Membership), Jean White (Social), Jeff Bourdeau (Boats),  Doug Purdy (Cruising/Boating), Bob Gurwicz (House), Bill Bresee (Stewards), Gerry Davis (Regatta)
Absent: Marc Gamble, Don Holly 
Guests:  John Harris, Joss Besse, Jill Burley, Marcel Beaudin

1.0 Call to Order:  Bob Schumacher called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm. 

2.0  John Harris - Review of process to nominate a new Commodore this fall.  Bob Schumacher and Walt Marti will fulfill duties of the Commodore until this fall/winter when a new Commodore can be voted in.  Membership to be notified by email.
3.0  Approve Minutes:  BOG Meeting Minutes from June 7, 2016.  Motion to approve by Gerry Davis,  Second by Walt Marti.  Action = Approved 
4.0  Treasurer’s Report: (Jean Sievert) 


4.1  - Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Walt Marti, second by Bob Schumacher.  Action = Approved.  

5.0   Membership Report: (Scott Bowen)


5.1 – Katie Wight has become LCYC’s second active Associate Member 

5.2 – New Member Applications for full membership


A.  John and Joni Huling – Motion to approve by Jean Sievert.  Second by Bob Gurwicz.  

       Action = Approved 

B.  William T (Terry) and Julie Kennaugh – Motion to approve by Jean Sievert.  Second   

       by Walt Marti.  Action = Approved. 
C.  Martin Rousseau and Diane Carrier – Motion to approve by Walt Marti.   Second by 

       Bob Schumacher.  Action = Approved.


D.  Maxime Rousseau  for Associate Membership (20 years of age)  Motion by Walt


      Marti.  Second by Gerry Davis.  Action = Approved.


E. Joyce and Jay Hersh Jean Gerry – Approved

5.3 – Reciprocity Request – decision of BOG to offer one day reciprocity to launch and sail a 

          daysailer for Michael  Skinner of the Cooper River Yacht Club in southern New Jersey.


5.4 - LCYC Member pin-on name buttons – Christina Lamb-Sidell to head button making, and 

          new buttons to be made for all new members, and all requesting members.

6.0  Action Items

6.1 – Butler Building Design Approval (John Harris, Joss Besse, Marcel Beaudin, and Jill Burley) 


A. Building Design – Proposed roof configuration change, to improve lighting and ventilation, maintaining 15’ roof height.  East door configuration not yet finalized (swing doors, sliding barn-type doors, Garage door).  Asphalt shingle roof.  Board and Batten siding.  2 water spigots for hoses is the only plumbing intention.  Lockers may or may not be installed, and will be considered after the final design is finalized and approved. 
Motion to approve current design with 10’ apron/porch, with in-swinging doors with shelves, with new design of gabled and vented roof, made by Gerry Davis.  Second by Bob Finn.  Action = Approved



B.  Not to Exceed Cost for building and road relocation.  $75,000 was the limit proposed by the FC.  $50,000 was the amount in the member survey and in the long range capital plan.  
Motion for approval for construction of the new Butler Building to have a target price for construction of $50,000, with approval of “not-to-exceed” cost of $75,000. Motion made by Scott Bowen.  Second by Jean White.  Action = Approved 

C.  Motion made to have the Construction Committee put construction of the new Butler Building out to bid.  Motion made by Gerry Davis.  Second by Walt Marti.  Action =  Approved

D.  Motion made to approve Josse Besse as the Owner’s Representative for the construction of the new Butler Building.  Motion made by Walt Marti.  Second by Bill Bresee.  Action = Approved


6.2 – 2015 IRS Tax Return form 990, with supplements, for BOG approval to allow filing by extended August deadline.  Motion to approve the form and supplements by Bob Schumacher.  Second by Scott Bowen.  Action = Approved
7.0 Discussion Items:


7.1 – Upcoming Events:  e.g. boat shown, family day

- Bob Finn – 5 large boats currently registered.  5:00 PM.  Docks to be closed at 4:30 PM


- Jean White - Family Day – begins on Sunday at 1:30 pm.  Boat Crafting, FJ races, Face Painting, Wind and Waves Paddleboards, the Big Blue Trunk, BBQ, Stewards to help out.  Christina Lamb-Sidell and husband Philip are hosts.

7.2 – Electrical shock risk management – Bob Schumacher

“The current system is the safest that can be on a dock.  Design is approved by the state, and is inspected by the state.   The state inspector was impressed.  We have a ground fault, which we did not have last year.  The inspector has approved the system and has said “The System is Safe”.  There is no authoritative body which will give paramaters, such as distance and depth for safety.  The inspector stated that only one other dock on the eastern side of Lake Champlain has an equivalent electrical system to LCYC’s.  Electricity dissipates in water by 1.5 volts per foot of water traveled.  We have 120 volts.  We have a system with safeguards (multiple points).  If someone hooks up a faulty wired boat, then electricity could enter the water.  It will seek to go to ground 8’ deep, dock anchor chains, nearby boats.   The problem comes when a person is between the electricity source and the ground.”  

Recommendation by Walt Marti to inform the membership what has been done to make our system safe.  Doug Purdy read fact stating that in the past 30 years no ESD event has occurred in the entirety of Autralia or Europe, where the identical electrical system as in currently in place at LCYC, was being used.

7.3 – Report of theft at LCYC about 9:45.  Ask police to patrol?

Police patrol thought to be non-helpful.  Recommendation to encourage all members to say hello and introduce themselves to others that are not familiar to them.
7.4 – Report of anchor system taskforce:  Bob Finn

Champlain Divers has completed the in-water inspection.  Sample of 5-8 dry land inspection to compare and see if dry land inspection matches in-water inspection.

7.5 – Tree discussion – Don Holly not present.  John Harris stated that a complete, concise policy statement should be made to our neighbors regarding what LCYC intends to do regarding the maintanence of its grounds.  The purpose is to make clear to them that our intention is to maintain our grounds as LCYC sees fit for its purposes.
7.6 – Stewards – Bill Bresee reported that the Stewards Budget is shy of $1000.00 to meet current service.  Bob Schumacher suggested to continue with normal schedule and address budget issues next month.

8.0  Committee Reports:   

8.1 Boats – 
Boats have had no major problems this past month. The Nautilus appears to be a reliable launch with it’s electric motor. The Milo has an oil leak and will need to be repaired in the next few weeks. It should be out of service for only half a day. The Dinse had a windlass switch and wiring problem that has been repaired. The Dinse radios have periods of reliability issues which are being addressed. The whaler and

rib are working well for JR sailing. The Rib and it’s motor are beyond their life expectancy (now 14 years old) and replacement should considered soon.

-Bob Schumacher
  8.2 Communications – Marc not present
  8.3 Cruising –   Champagne race this weekend
  8.4 Docks – 

Docks have had no issues over the last month except concern expressed after I had the article about ESD sent out last week. This will be discussed at the BOG meeting. -Bob Schumacher
  8.5  Finance -  

  8.6  Grounds – Don not present  

  8.7  Harbor – 

  8.8  House-  Kudos to Randy, consideration to end of the year gratuities for him.  2 members  decided to empty porta-potti’s at LCYC with spillage with one of these events.  Members to be notified not to do this via email/binnacle.  Grills are being moved due to rain/weather to unsafe places, such as the porch.  Bob would like to get an area of 4 x 4 frame filled with stone for grills.  Junk on west end of wall (wood/palates) should be moved and cleaned up.  The gate door to open for the dumpster is difficult to open and deal with, and may be something that is preventing proper use of the dumpser.  A permanent fix for this should be made.  
  8.9  Membership –
  8.10  Regatta – 
 
REGATTA COMMITTEE REPORT 

July 12, 2016 

The sailboat-racing season is in full swing, with several events each week throughout July and August. Participation has been excellent, and the winds and weather have been generally favorable. Several Wednesday and Monday night races were canceled or aborted due to light winds, and the weekend Odziozo Race was abandoned for all but the JaM class when the wind died. John Harris and Dale Hyerstay have developed some written guidelines for PRO’s and Race Committees with criteria for shortening, delaying, or abandoning races in light air. 

There are now 81 boats registered for racing this season, with distribution among club memberships as shown: 

CLUB NUMBER 

Lake Champlain Yacht Club 48 

Malletts Bay Boat Club 5 

Royal Savage Yacht Club 6 

Valcour Sailing Club 3 

Other Clubs 4 

Non-Member 15 

TOTAL 81 

There are 55 boats registered for racing on Wednesday nights, including 44 from LCYC (92% of registrants), 10 non-members (67%), and 1 boat from all other clubs. Among the non-members, 2 are racing JaM Class. With the sailing season at its peak, we will be making efforts to recruit new racers from among those at near-by anchorages. For Monday night racing, there are 14 Etchells, 4 J70’s, and 3 Vipers registered. 

The Regatta program has generally been functioning well and without major problems. Race participation has been good, one protest event has been heard, the marks, anchors, mark boat, and the Dinse have all been working well with a small number of minor repairs. 

Fair winds and good racing! 

Gerald S. Davis, MD 

Regatta Chair, LCYC 

  8.11  Junior Sailing- 

Date: 7/11/2016

Committee: Jr. Sailing

Accomplishments/Items of Interest:

 Achieved 2016 revenue goal of $30K

 Successful first 3 weeks

 Attending Champ Chase regatta at MBBC this week
In Progress Activities:

 Champ Chase (7/12 – 7/14)

 Tag Sale (7/15)

 Family Day Regatta (7/17)

 RFLC Jr. Sailing Challenge (7/23)

 Parent/Child Sail Along (7/25)

 Prepare for Cheeseburger regatta (transportation, housing, etc.)

 Begin marketing FJ for sale

Risk/Issues:

 None identified at this time
  8.12  Social –

Committee Report - SOCIAL 

Date: 7/11/16 

Accomplishments/Items of Interest: 

* Wednesday dinners: completed 3 of 7 total Wednesday dinners to date. Attendance at Pizza & Bove's was typical: 161 for Pizza, 131 for Bove's. New chicken/brisket dinner had low attendance of 118. Reasons: early diners/cruisers down by 10-20 (cruisers away), weather was poor for the race- no wind, weather very hot & humid, dinner new and perhaps unclear in advance as to what was being offered. Budget net was -$560, actual net was -$589. Food was abundant and excellent, well received with very good feedback. Kept cost to $10 to evaluate as compared to a typical dinner. Charge should be higher if we do this dinner again. Cost is high at $14 pp. 

* Ladies Cup Friday Welcome Party on 8/5/16 cancelled after discussion with Gerry Davis and Tris Coffin. Reasons: attendance last year was about only about 50 people, with half of that being cruisers who were prepping to leave on a cruise next day. This year, cruisers will be away on Northern Lake Cruise. Very few actual out of town racers came to the party. Overall, it seemed impractical to offer it again for what seems a small number. 

* Family Day plans complete with hosts for both day activities and BBQ. vendors all confirmed for activities including facepainters, games, paddleboards, music. Stewards will provide some staff during the day. Bill Bresee and I need to work out final hours.. *One issue must be addressed: given current discussion re:ESD, BOG must give direction as to the wisdom of going ahead with paddleboard demos in the boat launch area. If we go ahead, should we limit the area used to only within the "launch water", or allow beyond end of the dock? 

In Progress Activities: 

* Volunteers for events: efforts continue to recruit volunteers for all events. I sent out another request to entire social committee list from database. Some gaps filled. More emails and phone calls will continue. Roughly 25-30 slots still need to be filled, but confident with individual contacts, they will be filled. 

* All events planned through fall with vendors/caterers booked. 

* continuing to work with hosts to finalize details on some events 

* billing/accounting: still waiting on some volunteer expense reimbursement forms for Cocktail Party and Work Day. Have contacted volunteers numerous times. Will follow up. 

Risk/Issues: 

* see above Family Day - paddleboard question 

  8.13  Stewards – 

9.0  Other Business: 

10.0  Adjourn at 8:42 PM  (Motion to approve adjournment by Walt Marti.   Second by Gerry Davis.  Action = Approved)
